
 

   

   

 

NEWSLETTER OF SUMMERLAND SPORTS & CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC NEWSLETTER OF SUMMERLAND SPORTS & CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC   

NEXT MEETING IS ON WEDNESDAY 2nd NOVEMBER NEXT MEETING IS ON WEDNESDAY 2nd NOVEMBER ——**NOTE VENUE****NOTE VENUE**  
 

 
MEMBER CONTRIBUTIONS of material for publication are encouraged and greatly appreciated. Preference will be given to original material. 
 

COPYRIGHT of all material herein remains with the creators /writers /photographers /artists /other contributors, as per Australian copyright law and 
the Berne Convention.  If you plan to reproduce any content, please acknowledge Accelerations as the source. 
 

DISCLAIMER:  Views and ideas expressed within Accelerations may exhibit some editorial independence, or may be those of contributors, and do 
not necessarily represent the official opinion of Summerland Sports & Classic Car Club. 
 

You are invited to join us: 
 

Summerland Sports & Classic Car Club invites members of the following clubs to attend any SSCCC events.  
Club registrars are requested to list our events in their clubs’ day book. 
 

If you are planning to attend, please advise our President so we expect you. This helps with catering and other  
arrangements. 
Clubs: Ballina Classic Vehicle Club; C.ex Coffs Sports, Touring & Classic Car Club; Grafton Vintage Motor Vehicle Club; 
North Coast Street Machines; Northern Rivers Classic Car Club; Northern Rivers Vintage & Veteran Car Club; Gold Coast 
Antique Auto Club;  Mt Warning Historic Auto Club; Rover Car Club of Queensland. 

 

        

NOVEMBER 2022 

Please tell us if your address changes 

Club cars outside the Ballina Art Gallery on a recent  
visit  by the Club 
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OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2022 CLUB YEAR 
 

PRESIDENT David Besson PO Box, 5204 02 6672 6620 

   Murwillumbah South, 2484 0412 561 805 

VICE PRESIDENT Bob Sweeney 1 Gainsborough Way 02 6625 1192 

   Goonellabah 2480 0417 892 456 

SECRETARY Julie Snow PO Box 324 0411 280 440 

   Alstonville, 2477  

ASSISTANT         
SECRETARY 

Shirley Bryce 625 Wardell Rd  02 6628 3443  

 Alstonville 2477 0412 866 199 

TREASURER Sue De Paauw 1 McInnes Lane 02 6683 2740 

    Tuckurimba 2480   

REGISTRAR Tim Thearle PO Box 865 0417 892 766  

   Alstonville, 2477  

MAGAZINE EDITOR Fiona Gordon 26 Godfrey Place 0431 984 410 

  Alstonville 2477  

Assistant MAGAZINE                 
EDITOR 

Shirley Bryce 625 Wardell Rd,  02 6628 3443 

  Alstonville 2477  0412 866 199  

COMMITTEE: Barry Granatelli 29 Conte St 02 6621 7835   

 

 Lismore 2480 0414 817 223 

Jeff Johnston 4 Windsor Court, 02 6624 5962 

 Goonellabah 2480 0419 006 302 

Jim Hodgson Villa 59, Oaktree,17 Mackellar 0411 435 344 

  Place, Goonellabah, 2480  

PUBLIC OFFICER Robert Lovell 58 Beaumont Drive,  02 6621 9682 

    Lismore 2480 0427 257 190 

PUBLICITY OFFICER David Gordon 26 Godfrey Place 0412 311 828 

    Alstonville 2477  

REGALIA OFFICER Sue De Paauw 1 McInnes Lane 02 6683 2740 

  Tuckurimba 2480  

EVENTS COMMITTEE Terry Goldman 12 Kookaburra Terrace 0429 380 381 

   Goonellabah 2480  

 Gayl McKay PO Box 5204,  02 6672 6620 

  Murwillumbah South 2484 0407 181 482 

 Winton Brocklebank 5 Nixon Place,  0418 278 466 

  Lennox Head, 2478  

PROPERTY OFFICER Jeff Johnston 4 Windsor Court, 02 6624 5962 

  Goonellabah 2480 0419 006 302 

****DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE 25/11/2022**** 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SummerlandCar       

Website:  http://shannons.com.au/club/carclubs/summerland-sports-classic-car-

 

LIFE MEMBERS 
 

Barbara Hodgson, Jim Hodgson, George Jensen, Marj Jensen, Meryl Lovell, Robert 

Lovell, Brian Sidney, Heather Sidney, Helen White  
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MONTHLY MEETING OF THE SUMMERLAND SPORTS AND CLASSIC CAR CLUB INC. 

Held at Lismore Workers Sports Club, Goonellabah,   5th October 2022 
 

Meeting Opened: 7.30 pm                                                                       Chair: David Besson 
 

David welcomed all members. No visitors present. 
         
Present: David Besson, Gayl McKay, Sue de Pauuw, Barry and Kath Granatelli, Ken and Shirley Bryce, Rod Johnston, Jeff 
Johnston, George and Marj Jensen, Bob and Rosie Sweeney, David and Fiona Gordon, Jeff and Julie Snow, Jim and Barb 
Hodgson, Terry Goldman, Garry and Helen Spencer, Ron Nowlan, Jeff Pettitt, Don Osborne. Lex Cole, Ellis Vaughan,  
 
Apologies:  Rudy de Paauw, Brian and Margaret Storey, David and Robyn Hughes, Brian and Heather Sidney, Jim and     
Jennifer Butler, Julie McKay, Julie Nowlan, Denise Fenwick, Alan and Lucky Howard. Tim Pettit 
 
Minutes of the September Meeting –Motion that Minutes circulated to Members in ‘Accelerations’ be accepted as true and 
correct.  
 

Motion: J. Snow / Barb Hodgson 
 
CORRESPONDENCE  
IN: 
Email: Insurance cover Arthur J Gallagher 
Email: Casino Show and Shine, Sunday 16th October 2022 
Email: Show and Shine Mullumbimby, postponed 
Email: Australian Motorlife Magazine 
Email: Cex Coffs Sports, Touring & Classic Car Club, Idle Torque 
Email: Update on Broken Hill Trip 
Email: Northern Rivers Veteran and Vintage Car Cub, Klaxon News 
Email: New Member Enquiry, Don Osborne 
Email: Longford Car Club invitation to Longford Grand Prix Expo, Tasmania, March 2023 
 

Motion- That the Insurance Cover as presented be accepted and paid -Sue De Paauw/David Gordon 
 

OUT:  
Email: New Member information to Michael Paton 
 

Correspondence In / Out: As separate listing.           

Motion: That correspondence tabled and action taken by the Secretary by ratified – J. Snow/Jeff Johnston 
 

Treasurers Report                 
Motion – S. de Paauw / David Gordon     
 

Past Events 
 

Coffee Run to Cawongla Store. 14th September – A nice drive over the “Rally Course” great food all homemade, lovely 
bone china and lace tablecloths, some members chose to return home by a different route 
 

Bangalow Billy Cart Derby, Sunday, 18th September 2022, Bangalow Main Street- A great day, very busy, a good selec-
tion of cars, lots of interest in the cars, Don Osborne helped build a few billy carts and raced one he had built.  Next year 
there will be billy cart races between the Ambulance and Fire Brigade  
 

Sunday Run, The Edible Garden, Sunday, 25th September 2022.  A great morning, lots of good cars, wonderful food, Tony 
and staff great. 
 
Future Events 
 

Wednesday, 12th October 2022-Midweek Coffee run to Tweed Regional Art Gallery, 2 Mistral Road, Murwillumbah. Meet 
at Goonellabah Sports Club for departure 8.45am  
 
Sunday, 16th October 2022 Sunday run to Billinudgel Hotel, meet at Goonellabah Sports Club, for departure 9am to pro-
ceed to Ballina Gallery Café for morning tea, . Then on to Billinudgel Hotel, 1 Wilfred St, Billinudgel, for lunch at noon.  
 
Sunday, 11th December 2022, Christmas Party and Standard of Excellence, Summerland Farm. Back room only a 3 hour 
12midday to 3pm hire @ $250, limited to 70 persons.  
 
Saturday, 21st January 2023- Summerland Giant Pumpkin and Watermelon Festival, more details later in the year 
 
Broken Hill Trip -2023-Suggested date – early September 2023 – likely dates between 10th to 29th September This event 
would be separate from and additional to the Club’s regular yearly calendar of events. The towns of Moree, Lightning Ridge 
and Cobar have ‘places of interest’ and would be likely ‘stop-overs’. 
 
Meeting Closed at 8.10pm. 
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PRESIDENT’S RAMBLINGS 

This report is one of accolades.  Firstly to Fiona and the many reporters who have contributed to a fine edition of 

our club magazine. Our Jag owners certainly cover long distances for their get togethers which make very good 

reading. Please keep the articles flowing. 

Thanks to Julie (McKay) for her gallery tour, especially the singing of Pearly Shells. Not everyone gets such royal 

tours. Our club is doing some great things over time. Let’s all keep the ball rolling. We get good numbers at events 

and everyone seems to enjoy being together. 

The Sunday run proved interesting. A goodly number rolled up for coffee at the Gallery Café in Ballina. I heard 

that people’s names being mispronounced caused a bit of fun. However, everyone including “Berry” was served 

and the coffee was fine. 

The Billinudgel Pub provided a very copious and tasty meal. We even had music, thankfully fairly quiet, which 

added to the atmosphere.  

When you read this Gayl and I (and Julie McKay) will be in Noumea enjoying the sites for a week. We are looking 

forward to a few tasty snails, French bread and pastries. I may sneak a few Peugeot parts in my luggage home. 

David Besson 

Some photos from the recent run to Ballina and  
Billinudgel.  Our Club Registrar was busy certifying  
registration for the “Invisible Man” 
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2023 MEMBERSHIP FEES / LEVY 
The 2023 membership fee/levy invoice is available in this Accelerations magazine.  Please note that      
although the 2023 total amount due for membership fees/members levy remains the same, there has been 
a change in the amounts owing for membership fees and members levy (as per a motion passed at the   
September meeting). If paying by EFT or cheque please make sure you have the correct amounts (see   
invoice). 
For all members who have historic plate vehicles registered through the Summerland Sports & Classic 
Car Club, please note that the 2023 fees MUST be paid by 1st January 2023 so as not to breach Transport 
Department rules and jeopardise the registration and insurance on your vehicle/s. 
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NOVEMBER 

 
 
        Marg Jensen      Anne & Grant Moehead 

 Lynda Brown   

 

 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE NOVEMBER MEETING SCHEDULED FOR  

WEDNESDAY 2nd NOVEMBER IS CURRENTLY BOOKED TO PROCEED—AT THE          

LISMORE WORKERS SPORTS CLUB, OLIVER AVENUE, GOONELLABAH,    

and this is where meetings will now be held until further notice 

Club Regalia 

If any members are interested we do have the following club regalia for sale: 

Metal Car Grill Badges $25.00; Cloth Badges $8.00, Sticker Badges $3.00 

Club Name Badges 

If any members wish to buy a club name badge, please contact Sue de Paauw. The badge has a small 

logo, your name and year of joining. You have the choice of a magnetic fastener (quite strong) or a more 

traditional pin fastener. The badges cost $15.00 (pin fastener) or $17.00 (magnetic fastener).  

Club Shirts 

There are two options for club shirts: 

1. a button up chambray shirt (either short or long sleeve) 

2. a grey polyester polo shirt 

If any member wishes to purchase a shirt for use on club outings the procedure is as below: 
 

Chambray Shirt: 

Purchase the shirt from George Gooleys, Lismore; they have all the necessary sizes and can provide 

the best fit. Take the shirt to either Lismore Embroidery (83 Keen St) or to Daleys ( 21 Woodlark St ) for 

embroidering of the logo.  

Bring your receipt for the embroidery to the Treasurer and the club will refund $5.00 towards the cost. 

  

Grey Club Polo Shirts: 

The club has purchased a supply of shirts (Sizes S, M, L and XL) as the manufacturer is discontinuing 

this line. See the Treasurer to check sizes and buy the shirt - price is $25.00.  

Embroidery of the club logo will be done by Lismore Embroidery (83 Keen St, Lismore) for $10.00. 

Please make sure you tell them to do the wording on the logo and name in white. 

Bring your receipt to the Treasurer and the club will refund $5.00 towards the cost. 
 

         Sue de Paauw (Treasurer) 

NOTICES 

EMAIL ADDRESSES—Please add summerlandsportsclassiccarclub@gmail.com 

to your Safe Senders list, as we are receiving quite a few failed delivery messages 

where our email may have been identified as Spam. Thank you 

https://maps.google.com/?q=83+Keen+St&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=21+Woodlark+St&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=83+Keen+St,+Lismore&entry=gmail&source=g
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 COMING EVENTS 

 

WEDNESDAY COFFEE RUN TO ANNIES COUNTRY BAKERY  9TH NOVEMBER  2022 
We will meet in the Goonellabah Sports Club car park at 9.00am for a 9.15am departure. We 
will travel to Modanville to have morning tea at the highly recommended Annie’s Country 
Bakery from 10am.  
Terry Goldman will be the club contact on that trip. Thank you, Terry. 
Addresses and contact 
Annies Country Bakery    6 Furnell Drive, Modonville   0405 090 571 
Terry Goldman  0429 380 381 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

CLUB LUNCH AT ELTHAM PUB  SUNDAY 20TH NOVEMBER 2022 
We will meet in the Goonellabah Sports Club car park at 11.30 for a 11.45am departure.  
We will take a very short journey to the Eltham Hotel for lunch at noon. 
Bob Sweeney will be the club contact on that trip. Thank you, Bob 
Addresses and contact 
Eltham Pub  441 Eltham Rd  Eltham 
Bob Sweeney  0417 892 456 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Bob Trevans 1906 Ford K Model fires up for the first time after its deflooding exercise—

click link to view video.  https://youtu.be/b9euGHWD0a0 

 

https://youtu.be/b9euGHWD0a0
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UPDATE RE BROKEN HILL TRIP PLANNED FOR SEPTEMBER 2023 
 

Hi members 

It seems we can't book a moment too soon. Our second selected                       

accommodation has been booked out. In Cobar, the Oasis Motel is a hot           

favourite and sadly, now full on our days.  

The Oasis management have made a suggestion for nearby suitable                 

accommodation. It is very close to the Oasis motel  so we will still be able to    

get together easily. We have contacted the suggested motel and they have    

plenty  of rooms available at this stage. So if you are interested in coming to 

Broken Hill, please consider making your bookings sooner rather than later.  

The new Cobar accommodation is  

 The Town and Country Motel    

  02 6836 1244 

  52 Marshall St, Cobar.  

I apologise for the confusion this may have caused. As you might imagine, we 

had to make a guess on numbers when we made the first arrangements, and   

underestimated the interest considerably. However, apart from one, when we 

first rang all places assured us they had heaps more accommodation available. 

And now they don't.  

Obviously it is going to be a busy week out west in September next year!! 

Please call  me if this causes any problems on  0407 181 482 (but not until after 

30th October as I am away) 

Regards 

Gayl McKay 

 Why couldn’t the frog find where he parked his car? 
He’d been toad. 
 
What do you need to be able to drive in the outback? 
You need to show koala-fications. 
 
What do you do with old German cars? 
You take ‘em to the old Volk’s home. 

What do you get when dinosaurs crash their cars? 
Tyrannosaurus wrecks. 
 
What do you say to a frog who needs a ride? 
“Hop in.” 
 
I just got nine out of 10 on my driver’s test. 
The last guy was able to get out of the way. 

SOME PUNNIES 
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Bob Trevan has sent in photos of his latest acquisition—a 1946 Ford Coupe—an ex New 
Zealand Police Christchurch road patrol vehicle. 

At work—in Police uniform 

Now retired in Lismore and wearing retirement guise 



 

12  

12  

SUMMERLAND CAR CLUB OUTING TO TWEED GALLERY AT MURWILLUMBAH – 12/10/2022 

There was a good turn-out (about 40 souls) to this very interesting venue with a wide range of cars from 
our club which is always very pleasant to experience. 

I joined to procession at the Ross Lane/M1 intersection after they had assembled at the usual starting 
point in Goonellebah and we all proceeded to cruise to the Yelgun/M1 turn-off and proceed via the old 
highway through Mooball and the Burringbar Range to the gallery on the outskirts of Murwillumbah. 

This gallery is very well curated and always has an interesting mix of exhibits which never fails to interest 
and inspire one. On this occasion, the foyer contained works of art from school children as young as 7 
years old which was very vibrant and inventive. Other areas of the gallery contained more permanent   
exhibits ranging from contemporary (my fave) to classic, local works and the Margaret Olley exhibit. 

Our tour through the gallery was conducted by Julie McKay and it was made the more pleasurable by her 
candid comments and descriptions of artists, their work and the gallery building itself. 

Some years ago, I had the pleasure of meeting Bud Brannigan, the architect for the gallery and learn of 
his philosophy behind the design concept for this interesting building. Things like flexibility of use, staged 
construction and cost effectiveness were important considerations also. 

The cafe at the gallery has a solid reputation for great tasting and interesting food which was enjoyed by 
our crew in an exclusive area for mixing and mingling which complemented the great coffee (always a 
plus). 

After the gallery tour our members were at leisure to stay and explore and have lunch if they wished or 
perhaps cruise down the road to Murwillumbah or back home via the Burringbar Range which is always 
an inspiring drive. 

I took the time to browse through the antique shop in Burringbar township on my return trip for any        
interesting items or bargains, as there is a wide range of objects to interest. 

It’s fair to say that all who went enjoyed the gallery tour, so for those that missed it, I suggest we consider 
doing it again sometime next year when there is another interesting exhibition. 

Cheers for now, Don Osborne (Porsche 986S Boxster) 
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Thank you to our Club Sponsor, Barlows of Ballina   

Barlows are a well-established Ballina Business and also trade as the 

Ballina Bolt Barn and we are accredited distributors for  

BREMICK FASTENERS, ECLIPSE FASTENRS, HOBSONS, GENERAL                   

FASTENERS and JAMES GLEN. We carry a large range of high tensile bolts, socket 

cap screws, stainless steel and brass as well as galvanized hexagon and cup head 

bolt nuts. We also carry a large range of flat and spring washers and nyloc nuts as 

well as self drilling screws. 

Engineers supplies are also carried in stock including drill bits, taps and dies, hose 

clamps, sanding and grinding discs, construction fasteners, chemical capsules, 

threaded rod and hacksaw blades. 

We are DAVEY MASTER DEALERS and carry all pumps in the DAVEY range for 

both domestic and farm applications and garden micro- irrigation systems. 

We are also a Wattyl Trade Centre for supply of WATTYL products to Trade and 

Home Handyman painter. 

We are agents for a wide range of suppliers of hoses and super clamp fittings      

including radiator hose, suction hose, pressure hose, petrol resistant hose, car 

heater hose and hose clamps in both zinc and stainless finishes. 

Brass fittings are part of our range and include compression and hydraulic fittings 

and galvanised water fittings, rubber matting, vee belts and a large range of pulleys 

as well as water filters.  

A large range of stainless steel boat and balustrading fittings is carried including 

turnbuckles, saddles, screw eyes, eye bolts, eye nuts, hinges and stainless and 

galvanised wire including products from various chandlery suppliers. 

We are a KARCHER sales and service agent for the full range of Karcher Products.  

We are also the BOC Gas Agent and Gas and Gear suppliers for the Ballina area. 

The Range is endless at Barlows   
1/19 de Havilland Cres     
Ballina, NSW 2478 
Email: barlowsballina@bigpond.com.au 
Phone: 02 6686 2044 
Fax: 02 6686 9561 

BARLOW’S  
HARDWARE MERCHANTS 

http://www.bremick.com.au/
http://www.eclipsefasteners.com.au/
http://www.hobson.com.au/
http://www.generalfasteners.com.au/
http://www.generalfasteners.com.au/
http://www.jamesglen.com.au/
http://www.davey.com.au/
http://www.wattyl.com.au/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.karcher.com.au/aus/welcome.htm
https://boc.com.au/
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2nd November 2022 Social/dinner from 6.00pm at Bistro, at Lismore Workers Sports Club, Oliver Avenue,    
Goonellabah, followed by Meeting at 7.30pm and refreshments afterwards 

9th November 2022 Midweek coffee run to Modanville—Details Page 7 

20th November 2022 Club run to Eltham —Details Page 7 

7th December 2022 Social/dinner from 6.00pm at Bistro, at Lismore Workers Sports Club, Oliver Avenue,    
Goonellabah, followed by Meeting at 7.30pm and refreshments afterwards 

11th December 2022 Standard of Excellence & Christmas Party - Details Page 8 

14th December 2022 Midweek coffee run—Details TBA 

EVENTS CALENDAR 2022 

A big thank you to Jim Butler of Shannons for providing sponsorship for our Club.  

Remember to consider Shannons for all of your insurance needs. 


